
DONORS TO “HOROLOGY 1776” 

Huge thanks to The Edward W Kane and Martha J Wallace Family 
Foundation which has provided nearly half of the funds necessary to 
make this historic symposium a resounding success.  Ed Kane has been 
an active participant and supporter of these NAWCC conferences since 
2016, and we greatly appreciate his generous vote of confidence in our 
work on behalf of NAWCC members.


Symposium organizer and Chairman of the NAWCC Time Symposium 
Committee, Bob Frishman, donates many hundreds of volunteer hours for 
each conference he creates, and he does not seek reimbursement for 
thousands of dollars of symposium-related expenses personally covered 
each year by him and his wife, Jeanne Schinto.


Special thanks, too, to NAWCC Los Angeles Chapter #56 and several of 
its members for donations in memory of Ashley Baker and Bill Taylor.  
These include: Dana & Roberta McDown, James Baker & Michele Greene, 
James Cipra,  Erwin & Patricia Cohen, Elaine Irick, and Gene & Francine 
Goldstein.


Other generous donors include: Jay Dutton, Steve Berger, Jerry Dalton, 
Virginia LaFond, Mark and Sharon Beever, Robert Frost, Ron Janetzke, 
Paul Hartley, Mark Frank, George Goolsby, Donald Polensky, Daniel 
Snyder, Donald Polensky, Jim Telfer, Craig Chivatero, Jack Goldberg, Russ 
Oechsle, Edward Brown, John Metcalfe, Rick Merritt, Fred Ingram, Ron 
Price, Greg & Cathy Gorton, Mostyn Gale, Mark Gravouia, Wayne 
Andrews, Fred MacArthur, Rick Saul, and Tom McIntyre.


Much appreciated, too, are the many people who registered early for the 
symposium’s original October 2020 date and then graciously allowed their 
registration fees to be retained for the new event dates in 2021.  And our  
thanks to Daniel Horan of Schmitt Horan & Co. who posted our event on 
his horological-auction website.

THANK YOU!


